
CALL TO ORDER 

TOWN OF GRANBY 
PUBLIC WORK SESION 

DECEMBER 28, 2022 
6:00 P.M. 

Supervisor Snow, Jr. called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. Present for the roll call 
were Supervisor John Snow, Jr., Councilors Rodney Delong, Marianne Ingerson and 
Irene Wiestner, Councilor Sandra Farrands was not present. Also present were 
Highway Superintendent Dan Duncan and Planning Board Chairperson Jane Crego. 

COMMUNICATIONS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Councilor Ingerson made a motion, seconded by Councilor Delong to approve the 
budget modifications as proposed by Supervisor Snow, Jr. as follows, all were in favor, 
none opposed. 

Increase A.1220.210 by $1,400.00 
Increase A.1410.210 by $1,709.00 
Increase A. 7140.491 by $ 373.00 
Increase A.5010.410 by $ 375.00 

PAYMENT OF TOWN BILLS 

Decrease A.1220.410 by $1,400.00 
Decrease A.1410.861 by $1,709.00 
Decrease A.1620.410 by $ 373.00 
Decrease A.1620.410 by $ 375.00 

Councilor Delong made a motion, seconded by Councilor Ingerson to pay the Town 
bills as audited on Abstracts 24 and 24A, all were in favor, none opposed. 

General Fund $8,034.45 Highway Fund $9,580.70 

Councilor Ingerson made a motion, seconded by Councilor Delong to schedule the 
Organizational meeting for 2023 on Wednesday January 11, 2023 at 6:30 P.M., all were 
in favor, none opposed. 

Councilor Delong made a motion, seconded by Supervisor Snow, Jr. to approve an 
extended vacation for Court Clerk King, all were in favor, none opposed. 

Councilor Ingerson made a motion, seconded by Councilor Wiestner to allow Supervisor 
Snow, Jr. to dispose of old electronic equipment, all were in favor, none opposed. 

There was an informal grievance with a Highway worker regarding a disability claim. 
After negotiations, the Town settled by paying $297.50. 
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Supervisor Snow, Jr. asked Highway Superintendent Duncan if the required yearly 
Highway inventory list had been filed with the Town Clerk. Mr. Duncan said it had not. 
Supervisor Snow, Jr. is concerned that the snowplows were not out on several 
occasions when, in his opinion, the roads were hazardous. Highway Superintendent 
Duncan said he had checked the roads and didn't feel it was needed. 

Supervisor Snow, Jr. reminded Highway Superintendent Duncan that the snow plow 
was purchased to be on the F350 pickup truck instead of the F250 to avoid a grievance 
from the Highway Department. Highway Superintendent Duncan stated he only uses 
the plow to plow the parking lot or in case of an emergency. 

Supervisor Snow, Jr. asked that Highway Superintendent Duncan have as many orders 
delivered as possible instead of going to pick them up due to the price of gas. 

Highway Superintendent Duncan said the part time employees have requested a raise 
and guaranteed show up time of four hours. 

ITEMS FOR MEETING ON JANUARY 11, 2023 

Pay rates 

Supervisor Snow. Jr. would like to thank the Board for everything they have done over 
the past year. We got a lot done and he is very happy about that. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Councilor Wiestner made a motion, seconded by Councilor Delong to adjourn the 
meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:27 P.M. 
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